MEG Management Committee meeting

10.09.2008, 14:00hrs, West Wing Seminar Room, CBU

Minutes
· Present:  Friedemann Pulvermuller, Rik Henson, Maarten Van Casteren,  Gary Chandler, Rob Anthony, Oleg Korzyukov, Clare Dine, Georgie Morrill (minutes).
1. Apologies for absences
· Yury Shtyrov
· Rhodri Cusack

· Marie Smith

· Olaf Hauk
2. Matters arising 
FP informed the committee that the GSK contract for the new study (schizophrenia) should be agreed at the meeting which he and YS will be attending tomorrow.  FP invited others to attend (like OK) if they feel appropriate.
3. Minutes from the last meeting
From the actions of the last minutes:  RA reported that the MaxFilter software will be installed in the next couple of weeks - he has been very pressed for time.  It might be put in the local imaging area so that someone like Rhodri can monitor easily.  MvC also offered his assistance with Neuromag installations, to help get this done more quickly.
GC reported that plans are still being discussed regarding the wall for sound insulation in the MEG lab.  He is just waiting for updated plans from Neuromag.
The minutes were approved. 
4. Computing











RA informed the committee that the latest MCE licenses (for Linux) are still running on Beta so we can only obtain temporary licenses for that at the moment.  FP thinks that there should be an approved Alpha version but only for Unix.  The license for the current version which RA has requested will be for 6 months so hopefully in that time a permanent license will be approved.
Neuromag licenses have been installed and can be used on any of the Linux work stations.  Also all of the MEG users have been moved across to the new filing system. RH reported that the move to this new filing system went really well for him and he found he had a lot easier access to past data.

RA is still installing the Beta software and this should be finished in the next 2 weeks.
Action point:  RA to install Maxfilter software ASAP. *It was found out subsequent to the meeting that there is no new version of Maxfilter yet so it need not be installed.
5. Lab business and progress
5.1
Lab usage: GM showed the committee the spreadsheets showing the usage of the lab over the past month for July and August.  There was a dip in the usage in the summer but the bookings started to increase a lot in the last 2 months.  There aren’t many bookings in yet for September but GM sent an email asking if anyone was interested in using the lab whilst it was so quiet.  She has had a few people make requests since. Also GM should encourage researchers to have backups to solve the problems of ‘no shows’ or magnetic subjects.
5.2 
Project status spreadsheet: GM also showed the updated project status spreadsheet which shows all approved projects, all on-going projects and all projects that have at least finished the recording.  The committee went through the spreadsheet to see why people were ‘on hold’ with their recording.  RH reported that CSL wanted to be able to analyse their data they already had properly so wouldn’t be able to record for a while.  A lot of people are simply in the middle of analysing the first batch.  MvC mentioned about emailing all current researchers, asking about any issues they were having which were slowing them down and then running a workshop to cover these.  The committee agreed this would be a good idea.  
5.3 EEG caps: OK and CD informed the committee that the caps worked okay but there were a few flaws in the design, such as the strap that goes under the chin to hold the cap in place.  GC pointed out that with the amount of money the CBU are paying for these, we should send them back and really get exactly what we asked for.  The committee agreed this was a good idea, and CD suggested that they could insert EOG electrodes at the same time.  MvC also pointed out that the broken electrodes could be fixed.
5.4 Other Issues: RH reported that one GSK nurse failed the questionnaire to become a researcher but there wasn’t another for him to take.  RH also asked the question of how many times can one fail.  The committee discussed and decided that at the end of the day, if someone fails then to protect the equipment etc, they should not be allowed to become a researcher and must be assisted at all times in the lab, and then FP suggested that after 1 year, they can retake the questionnaire.  The committee agreed that this was a good idea and that the SOPs just need changing.
Action point: GM to ask researchers for back up subjects when they make a MEG lab booking. GM to email MvC names and emails of current researchers and discuss sending out a questionnaire asking for feedback on MEG data analysis issues.
6. MEG Name and Shame?
FP discussed that he would still like to have a “name and shame” meeting where researchers have around 10 mins to explain their study and where they are with it and why.  MvC suggested that this would tie in very well with the workshop he was planning on running.  FP and RH agreed that this could take place at an IIG meeting slot on Monday 10th November. It was decided that “Name and Support” would be a better title.

OK also reported that some researchers are wasting recording time because they haven’t thought the study through properly or there are other issues.  The committee decided it was too much to make researchers do a progress report after the first few recordings but it could be a good idea to enforce a rule that researchers aren’t allowed to do any recording for a 2nd study until the first is finished.
Action: MvC to send out questionnaire to researchers to receive feedback on any problems they have come across with the analysis of their data.  FP to set up the “Name and Support” session.  
7. GSK ‘pain study’







RH reported that the GSK researchers came in and had a 3 hour slot to test out the ‘pain machine’ which involved heat pads which are fixed to a subject.  RH didn’t realise that they actually wanted to test on a person so they signed a disclaimer as there is no LREC approval as yet.  There was some interference with the machine which cause large artefacts which needs looking at.  The committee discussed and approved GSK having the data from the session before the LREC comes through.  OK suggested that they come here and analyse.  GC mentioned that he needs to know the details of this study to make sure that it ties in with Health and Safety laws.  FP reminded that they will need to pay for the operator each time too as they aren’t collaborating with the CBU.
Action: RH to email details of the study to GC. 
8. Forwarding usage breakdown to the IMC
RH and GM had been approached by Marion asking whether the MEG MC could provide a simple report to the IMC meetings a bit like what they do for the MRI scanner.  The committee decided that this was fine and that GM can just forward the spreadsheet she already updates. 

Action: GM to forward usage spreadsheet to Marion/FP before IMC meetings. 
9. AOB
RH mentioned that Jason had won the “Young Investigator” award which was brilliant news.
FP enquired about the new funding scheme for studentships.  RH informed the committee that this was a call from the MRC for Capacity Building Studentships.  Where there will be 4 students in total over 2 years.  They will work on methods projects but related to neuroscience. They would have a particular neuroscience question which they would then resolve using new methods.  RH doesn’t think we have much chance as it is a national call, but it is also a tactical approach as William would like to ask for funding for more studentships in the QQR so this at least shows that we have tried in response to standard MRC calls.
10. Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 24th September at 3pm in the WWLT. 
